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"Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

Black Coaches Protest Elevation of Standards 
The corruption in college sports 

has become so thoroughgoing that 
coaches and schools are now shame­
less in flaunting it. It used to be 
that college athletics was for 
college students who could also 
p 1 ay sport. But big money changed 
all that, and now varsity sports in 
college is for the best athlete 
regardless cf whether or not he 

Coach John Thompson walks off court 
to protest Proposition 42. 

deserves to be in college on the 
basis of his academic performance, 
and regardless of whether or not he 
can handle college-level work. 

Six years ago the NCAA made a 
cosmetic move against the ever 
deteriorating academic standards in 
college sports programs by passing 
Proposition 48. It required that a 
student have at least a 2.0 grade 
average (out of 4.0) in high school 
and score at least 700 on the Scho­
lastic Aptitude Test (out of 1600), 
otherwise that student would not be 
eligible to play freshman ball and 
would not be eligible for a school 
scholarship. Black colleges, the 
NAACP, and Jesse Jackson's PUSH 
protested this decision even though 
the standards set were ridiculously 
1 ow. The Blacks claimed that the 
SAT was racially biased. In re­
sponse to this Black protest, Pro­
position 498 was passed the next 
year which allowed partial quali­
fiers - those with either 2.0 aver­
age or 700 SAT - to recieve a scho­
larship. 

NCAA EMBARRASSMENT 

Why does the NCAA even bother 
with this exercise? Because college 
sports has become a laughing stock 
and an embarassment to institutions 
that care for their academic repu­
tations. One can imagine how a 
college president feels when one of 
his star players who cannot speak 
English in coherent sentences is 
being interviewed on TV, or the 
chagrin when college athletes are 

caught selling dope, raping and 
robbing as has become all the rage 
on college campuses - campuses that 
used to be safe before the arrival 
of large numbers of Blacks. The 
recruiting scandals no doubt also 
encouraged the NCAA to take some 
action in regard to academic stan­
dards, as absurd as that action 
was. 

The Blacks probably figured that 
they cou 1 d dea 1 with the 2.0 grade 
average requirement because they 
cou 1 d get the high schoo 1 s through 
pressure or bribery to come up with 
the minimum necessary grade aver­
age. But the SAT was a trickier 
problem because it meant corrupting 
the national ETS organization that 
administers the test. That is why 
they were satisfied with the con­
cession made in Prop 49B. Once they 
get an athlete in college, the 
institutional corruption is usually 
enough to carry him along to grad­
uation. (50% of all college stu­
dents fail to graduate but only 43% 
of those on athletic scholarship 
fail to graduate) The schools pro­
vi de sports stars with easy or 
remedial courses, with special tu­
toring, and even with "model" tests 
when necessary. These model tests 
have a 11 the same questions as the 
real tests, just the specifics have 
been changed. Some are so stupid 
that even that doesn't help. At 
that point, professors of failing 
athletes find that they get visits 
from concerned assistant coaches 
who wonder what "the student" has 
to do to get his grade changed. 

See Pa.ge 2 
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Boosters help by providing for the 
athlete's psychological well-being, 
particular care being provided for 
his material and sexual needs. 

THOMPSON LEADS CHARGE 

In mid-January, the NCAA tried 
to tighten-up Proposition 48 by 
passing Proposition 42 which would 
essentially eliminate 49B and re­
turn to the original 48 formula. In 
other words, beginning in 1990, 
athletes would have to have both a 
2.0 grade average and a 700 SAT in 
order to qualify for a school scho­
larship. 

The Blacks went nuts. Black 

coaches, led by Olympic-losing 
coach John Thompson of Georgetown, 
walked off the courts prior to 
their basketball games in order to 
protest Proposition 42. Backed by a 
sympathetic media (the real power 
in modern society), they forced the 
NCAA to agree to reconsider Propo­
sition 42. 

Nearly 90% of the approximately 
600 athletes who would be affected 
by 42 are Black. Most of the ath­
letes who are al lowed into college 
on athletic scholarships are taking 
slots that should rightfully go to 
students of higher academic perfor­
mance. The Blacks claim that the 
SAT is culturally biased, and in­
deed it is. It is biased toward 
maintaining college academic stan-
dards which are themselves biased 
toward maintaining a modern, civil­
ized society. The Orientals have no 
problem with this cultural bias as 
they are quite well disposed toward 

Students Mock College Sports 

A satirical piece that is made 
to look like an article from a 
college newspaper is doing the 
rounds in North Carolina. It lam­
basts N.C. State's basketball pro­
gram and illustrates why the NCAA 

coach •v•. Ji• Valvano of N.C. State 

has become so concerned with the 
mercenary image of big-time college 
sports. The article is entitled 
Washburn Opens Institute for No­
good Worthless State Graduates. We 
quote: 

Noted Wolfpack alu■nus Chris 
Washburn today announced the forma­
tion of the N.C. State Institute 
for Overrated Athletes Who Need 
So■ething To Do After Wasting a 
Year or Two at State. 

Washburn. speaking through an 
interpreter. said he was really 
upset that everybody was so ■ad at 
him for not doing shit in the NBA 
after being so full of potential. 

"I really don't think it is 
fair.■ Washburn said. •Just 'cause. 
y'know. people give you a million 
dollars and s--t. they think you 
gotta co■e to practice y'know. and 
play ball and score points and make 
the tea111 win. I just wanna have 
SOiie tun.• 

Washburn said he was establish­
ing the institute to help other 
athletes that have played at State 
and gone on to do ~bsoluttely noth­
ing in later life. 

"Y'know. David Thompson. he was 
my inspiration. He was like, 

See Page 3 
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civilized life. But the Blacks do 
have a problem because they are not 
so disposed, never have been, and 
never w i 11 be. 

And that really is why the Black 
coaches and civil rights organiza­
tions protest so vociferously. If 
they really cared to improve the 
performance of Blacks in society 
they would demand higher standards 
from their own people and institu­
tions, but they do not do so be­
cause they recognize the limits of 
their race. In the process, they 
succeed in bringing down standards 
for the entire society which may 
make life more comfortab 1 e for them 
in the short term, but which will 
cost the United States dearly in 
the long run. And that is good, 
because the NDF wi 11 be around to 
pi ck up the pieces when the house 
of marked cards finally co 11 apses 
and conditions become ripe for 
national revolution. 66 
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Chinese Riot Against Black 
Students 

In the summer of 1986, Chinese 
students rioted against Black stu­
dents at Tianjin University in 
Beijing because two Black males 
tried to escort two Chinese females 
into a dance. This time the troub­
le began in Nanjing on December 24, 
1989 for basically the same reason. 
The Chinese despise race-mixing, 
especi a 1 ly with Blacks who are 
considered an inferior race, "a 
people without a hi story" as the 
Chinese put it. 

The rioting of hundreds in Nan­
jing soon turned into demonstra­
tions by thousands and spread to 
universities in Hangzhou, Wuhan, 
and Beijing. The Chinese students 
claimed that the Blacks harassed 
Chinese women and had money and 
special privileges as foreign stu­
dents that were denied to Chinese. 
The Chinese also have a disdain for 
the personal habits of the Blacks, 
particularly their predilection for 
playing loud, raucous music (espe­
cially late at night) and their 
aggressive pursuit of Chinese wo­
men. The Africans in turn charged 
that the Chinese were prejudiced 
and discriminated against them. It 
seems they are just not welcome 
anywhere. 

lie want to thank a 11 of you who 
have donated thus far to the Tech­
nology Fund. We have now purchased 
an IBM-co111patible 40 ■egabyte hard­
disc co11puter. Another supporter 
has donated desk-top publishing 
software. But we still need a laser 
printer. preferably an HP Postscipt 
or co■ patible. Once we have this 
laser printer we can begin desk-top 
publishing everything we put out. 
So keep those contributions coming 
in. 

The Nanjing Branch of the Gen­
era 1 Uni on of African Students in 
China urged the immediate removal 
from China of all 1500 African 
students now studying there. The 
African students said they feared 
for their lives and wanted to be 
sent to finish their studies in 
countries with "social decency." 
But diplomats from the 12 African 
countries affected flew to China to 
try to calm the waters. 

The Chinese government offi­
cially espouses multiracial ism in 
line with Communist doctrine, and 
has sought allies and trading part­
ners in Black Africa. Under Mao 
this policy was designed to counter 
both American and Soviet strength 
in the Third World. But the Chinese 
have never been too keen in sending 
aid to starving Blacks or in ac­
cepting Black refugees into China. 
The Chinese people are just as 
racialist as the Vietnamese who are 
trying to send all their Amer-Asian 
mongrels to the U.S., and as the 
Japanese who forbid i igration 
into their country, despite con­
stant labor shortages. Though the 
government finds the anti-Black 
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y'know. the greatest player I ever 
did see when he played ball here. 
But then he was just gone. poof. we 
didn't see hi ■ or nothin' .... 

Through the institute. Washburn 
said he hoped to give washed-up 
athletes another chance at sponging 
■ore ■oney from State and its 
boosters. 

"S--t. after the11 payments get 
cut off. y'ltnow, I know it's hard 
on those guys who can't go to 
■illion-dollar guaranteed contracts 
in the pros. And even then. y'know. 
it's hard. 'cause it's like you 
gotta work for the 11oney ands--
t .... • 

Washburn said he was anxiously 
awaiting the return of Charles 
Shackleford fro■ the pros. so they 
could be like the co-di rectors of 
the institute and s--t. 

■yeah. ■e and Shack. we used to 
hang out and s--t and talk to the 
girls as they walked around ca■pus. 
y'ltnow. I don't know where they 
were going. I think it 11ighta been 
so■e kinda class type thing_ In 
the pros they want you to play 11 ke 
every night al 110st and fro■ 1 i ke 
November to so■eth,e in the su111■er0 
y'know. And they don't pay as good 
as Coach Y did .... • 

You get the point. Some of it 
consists of inside jokes about 
State, but it is good parody. It is 
interesting that it precedes the 
latest book on sports scandal at 
N.C. State. If anyone wants a copy 
of the entire original just write 
and we wi 11 send it to you. 
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Press Reveals Its Anti-German 
Bias 

As the years pass and the Nazi 
era recedes into the past, it be­
comes increasingly apparent that 
the American establishment, and 
especially the press, hates Ger­
mans. They used to disguise this 
hatred by denouncing Nazis and 
Nazism, relying on the stigma to 
smear al 1 Germans. But now they are 
dispensing with the veil and are 
attacking Germans as Germans, im­
plying that beneath the skin all 
Germans are Hollywood Nazis. 

The German-baiter Elie Wiesel 
long ago wrote in Legends of Our 
Time: 

Every Jew, somewhere in his 
being, should set apart a zone of 
hate - healthy, virile hate - for 
what the German personifies and for 
what persists in the German. 

But now even the conventional 
press is openly spewing hatred of 
Germans. This became evident in the 
Jenniger/Kristallnacht affair and 
is being driven home in the Libyan 
poi son gas pl ant controversy. A 
recent commentary entitled "Libya: 
The Germans' Credibility Problem" 
by Jim Hoag 1 and of the Washington 
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Post epitomizes the attitude of the 
anti-German bigots. Let's analyze 
some excerpts from Hoagland: 

It goes too far to say, as so■e 

have, that this •Auschwitz in the 
sands• shows that the German nation 
■ust bear the ■ark of Cain forever 
because of the Holocaust and World 
War I I. But the near total di sre­
gard Kohl has for the credibility 
of his government does have deep 
roots in the abnor■al situation in 
which 6er■ans have been forced to 
live for nearly half a century. 

The West 6er■an state is founded 
on the fiction that the occupying 
Western powers of France, Britain 
and the United States share the 
goal of the reunification of 6er­
■any in a forseeable future. This 
pretense is embodied in the state­
ment in the basic Law of 1949 that 
West Germany was being created 
for •a transitional period.• 

In their hearts, Germans know 
that the Western nations join the 
Soviet Union in designing policies 
to ensure that Germany wi 11 never 
unite and rise to dominate Europe 
as it did in the past. But they 
must pretend that they think other-

Students at Beijing Language Institute demonstrate against alleged harassment of Chinese woman 

by African students. 
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wise, to keep in step with the 
Western pretense of reunification. 

Speaking blatant untruths that 
everyone pretends to believe has 
beco■e an acceptable pattern of 
political behavior in West Germany. 
My point is not that German politi­
cians are less truthful than those 
of other nations; that would take 
■ore hours than the day holds. But 
there does see■ to have been a far 
greater tolerance by the press and 
public for obvious political dis­
sembling in Western Ger■any than in 
■ost other Western nations. This 
apparently contributed to Kohl's 
■istaken confidence that he could 
blink away the Libya scandal.• 

OUTRAGEOUS HYPOCRISY AND CYNICISM 

If it goes too far to call Lib­
ya's German built poison gas plant 
an "Auschwitz in the sands", then 
why mention it? This is hate - raw 
and vile. Would this sort of bait­
ing be tolerated if it were direct­
ed at Jews or Blacks? What mammoth 
hypocrisy! 

See Page 5 

Chinese Riots 
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rioting embarrassing, it is unlike­
ly that it will seriously undertake 
a program of multiracial indoctri­
nation such as those mounted by 
Jewish Bolsheviks in the Soviet 
Union and by Jewish capitalists in 
the U.S. 

Significantly, the American and 
European foreign students in Nan­
jing sided with the Blacks - a 
reflection of our own moral degen­
eration. It is sad to say that we 
have reached the point where we 
must take lessons from the Yellow 
race on racial pride and conscious­
ness. 

Unless we can soon rediscover 
the racial pride and deep emotional 
commitment to our own people that 
once gave us the drive and confi­
dence to dominate, then it wil 1 be 
we who are conquered. But we of the 
NDF swear that we wi 11 not be 
brought down. No Jew or capitalist 
race traitor will lay us low. Un­
conditional surrender is the only 
plea that we will accept from such 
scum. GG 
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In regard to reunification, 
Hoagland does identify one fiction 
of the founding of the German gov­
ernment, but not its central fi c­
t ion which Americans and Jews still 
refuse to discuss honestly, and 
that is that the present German 
government was established as a 
puppet regime by the Western vi c­
tors in World War II, and that it 
still operates very much like a 
puppet government. The victorious 
Allies refused to allow any nation­
al socialist or similar party to 
arise after the war, and it is 
still illegal to promote national 
socialism or the like in West Ger­
many. Why? Because the puppeteers 
and the puppets are both afraid 
that the Germans will once again 
vote Nazi. So the Germans are de­
nied the opportunity to do so in 
the "free" country of West Germany. 

Hoagl and's piece reeks with cyn­
icism. America set up a puppet 
regime and called it free, and now 
the American press is criticising 
that government for its hypocritcal 
nature. That's rich isn't it. And 
it gets better when Hoagland arro­
gantly, and falsely, implies that 
the German system is more dishonest 
than our own when both are wedded 
to the same sham. 

THE THING THAT FRIGHTENS 

So what is it about the Germans 
that really gets to the likes of 
Hoagland, his Jewish bosses and the 
capitalist establishment in Ameri­
ca? Simply stated, it is that the 
Germans are still a great people 
after being twice conquered and 
twice saddled with corrupt, pluto­
cratic, puppet governments. Despite 
the imposed pluralistic political 
regime and capitalistic economic 
regime, the German social order has 
remained surprisingly nationalistic 
(at least for the time being), and 
it is that nationalism that has 
driven Germany to its latest eco­
nomic miracle. West Germany with 
only 60 million people is the 
fourth industrial power in the 
world, and East Germany with only 
17 million people is the seventh 
industrial power in the world. To­
gether they rival Japan in terms of 
per capita output. The living stan­
dard of West Germany is now higher 
than that of the U.S. The Germans 
are still united, industrious, 
self-sacrificing, highly educated, 
and well-organized. 

National Socialist Germany led 
Europe out of the Great Depression 
with the world's most efficient and 
productive economy, and after the 
war, the German generation brought 
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up under National Socialism made 
capitalism work in West Germany and 
made communism work in East Germany 
( though neither worked as we 11 as 
their own system had.) That is 
frightening for the American capi­
talist establishment, and even more 
so for the Jews who run America's 
media. 

The Jews st i 11 see the Germans 
as an enemy. They know that Na­
tional Social ism dovetailed with 
the character of the German people, 
and that the vast majority of Ger­
mans enthusiastically supported 
Hitler and the Nazi movement. The 
recent response of the Austrians to 
the Waldheim controversy confirmed 
them in their view of latent German 
anti-Semitism. Hoagland reveals his 
own fear by talking about a united 
Germany once again rising to domi­
nate Eu rope. 

INEVITABLE REUNIFICATION HANUEVER 

Their fear is further heightened 
when the West Germans fail to act 
like dutiful servants and exercise 
some will of their own as in Libya. 
The combination of Arab and German 
is a Jew's worst nightmare. And it 
will not be long before Germany 
begins to operate an independent 
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Dear Gary, 

Reviews of worthwhile films are 
frequently featured in The Nation­
alist. "Wall Street" should be near 
the top of the list. The Academy 
Award winning film is a fictional­
ized story inspired by the Ivan 
Boesky/insider trading scandal of a 
couple of years ago on Wall Street. 

In it Jewish actor Michael Doug­
las, Jr. plays a Jewish capitalist 
named Gecko, who is obviously pat­
terned after the Jew Boesky. Some 
of Gecko's statements are stunning 
in their frankness. He boasts to 
his protege how he bought his way 
on to the board of directors of the 
New York City Zoo, despite the 
efforts of old-money WASPs to keep 
him off. "That's the thing about 
these WASPs," he says, "they love 
animals but hate people." Later 
Gecko gives a speech about the sham 
that is called "Democracy." The 
people have no power and make no 
decisions of consequence, Gecko 
again explains to his protege. "We 
do!" declares Gecko. "We decide 
everything! What the people think, 
who our friends are, who our ene­
mies are, who we fight wars with. 
We run this country." I'm not cer­
tain whether Gecko means the Jews 
when he says "we" or if he means 
the club of rich capitalists. But 
then, it hardly matters. 

The film is basically a denun­
ciation of the rapacious entity 
that now passes for American capi­
talism. It is not an anti-Jewish 
film of course, but we get the 
meas~re of the honesty with which 
the film deals with its subject by 
noting how there is little effort 
to cover up the Jewish role in the 
corruption that dominates Wall 
Street. 

I am surprised that a film like 
"Wall Street" was made at all, but 
even more surprised that it was 
made with the blessings and full 
backing of the System. "Wall 
Street" is out on video and worth 

seeing. 

Your comrade, 
Gordon Gray 
North Carolina 
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LETTERS 
Editor - The Syste■ is not ■ono­

l ithic. It is comprised of ■any 
contending forces whose interests 
constantly clash in confused bat­
tles. Eventually, we will be able 
to take advantage of these cracks 
in the System. 

Dear Mr. Gallo, 

We were very happy to receive 
the package and letter you sent 
us .... 

With the wonderful nationalistic 
revival which our Great Trek cele­
bration is bringing, a number of my 
closest political and religious 
comrades are going to establish a 
new and dynamic youth movement for 
young Afi kaners (Boers). 

It is discomforting for us to 
see how many of our young people 
have fallen into the deadly pit of 
self-interest, and have lost their 
emotions as Afrikaners, racialists, 
and nationalists. We cannot afford 
to lose this generation of young 
people to liberalism. Already it 
has gone too far! 

There is still not a strong, 
united, radical youth movement for 
our young. At the Great Festival at 
Donkerhoek in December we will 
begin to call our youth together, 
and hopefully in January 1989 the 
new movement will be formed and 
will shake the tyrannical estab­
lishment to its foundations! 

The possibility of a separate 
English movement is also being 
discussed, which will help to unite 
the many good English speakers. 

Here in South Africa we often 
feel that all Americans are evil 
liberals who pressure us into being 
exterminated. We often feel sorry 
for Americans because they seem so 
bl i naed. But we are overjoyed to 
know that many Americans are true 
White, patriotic, pure Americans, 
who we welcome as our equals and 
comrades in struggle. Strength for 
the future! 

I would like to compliment you 
on The Nationalist which is truly a 
great and inspiring paper. We also 
realise that you in America are 

being "blacked-out" and oppressed 
by :-·our government, just as we are. 

On behalf of our council in 
Pietersburg, I ask if you would do 
us the honour of accepting a spe­
cial title which we give to you: 
from now on we will address you as 
QOM GARY. This is the traditional 
Afrikaner way of showing respect 
and acceptance for someone; it 
means "UNCLE." 

Boer Greetings, 
Alfie Labuschagne 
Pietersburg AWB Boerejeung 
Posbus 4244 
0700 Pietersburg 
South Africa 

Editor - Alfie is the leader of the 
Pietersburg branch (1200 strong) of 
the Afri leaner Resistance Nove■ent's 
youth wing (the Young Boers). The 
Boerejung want now to co■1Runicate 

with racialist parties in America 
and around the world. 

Anti-German 
Bias 

From Page 5 

foreign pol icy. In the near future 
a West German government will snip 
its strings and will abandon NATO. 
Only the Soviet Union can reunite 
Germany and a 11 true Germans want 
this more than anything else. Even­
tually, a real German leader will 
arise in response to the will of 
his people, and he will trade re­
unification for neutrality (or some 
sort of nonaggression pact), and 
the Soviets will go for the deal in 
order to weaken NATO and neutralize 
Germany. Once the Germans begin to 
act again in their own national 
interest, things get very uncertain 
and scary for the Western capital­
ist establishment and the Jews. GG 
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SHORT BURSTS 

Genetic Defect Causes Schizophrenia 

Two researchers at the Univer­
sity of London have established 
that a flawed gene causes schizo­
phrenia. Robin Sherrington and Hugh 
Gurling were able to isolate the 
defective gene with new techniques 
that allow DNA to be extracted from 
chromosones and analyzed. Research 
with twins in the 1930s indicated 
that schizophrenia probably had a 
genetic cause, but such research 
was halted and psychiatrists foist­
ed upon us the notion that bad 
parents and other environmental 
factors caused the problem. Such 
breakthroughs in genetic research 
will soon cause a revolutionary 
resurgence of scientific study of 
race - study which has been sup­
pressed for political reasons in 
the communist and capitalist na­
tions of the world ever since the 
1920s. 

Drexel Sacrifices Milken 

The other shoe from the Ivan 
Boesky scandal has begun to drop. 
Drexel Burnham Lambert, Inc. has 
agreed to plead guilty in court to 
various fraud charges and wi 11 pay 
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a $650 million dollar fine. The 
company will admit that Michael 
Mil ken, the Jewish head of its junk 
bond department, traded inside in­
formation with Boesky in return for 
millions of dollars paid by Boesky 
to Drexel. Milken ran the flim-flam 
side of Drexel with such flair that 
the company became one of the most 
profitab 1 e on Wa 11 Street, earning 
nearly $500 million per year in 
profits. The fine is a pittance 
compared to the business Milken 
brought into the firm. But the 
prosecutors apparently are more 
interested in making an example of 
Milken than in breaking Drexel. And 
that suits Drexel just fine. The 
company has gladly agreed to stab 
Milken in the back, a Machiavellian 
move that he richly (so to speak) 
deserved. Unfortunately, this still 
leaves Drexel operating and that 
sends the wrong message to Wall 
Street. 

Justice At Last 

For 11 years Ted Bundy, one of 
the most successful of modern Amer­
ica's many serial killers, played 
with the intricacies of this coun­
try's corrupt and bankrupt legal 
system. He staved off execution 
time and again making a mockery of 
justice and causing his surviving 
victims endless anquish. But on 
January 24, 1989, Bundy was fried 
in a Florida electric chair while 
2000 demonstrators stood outside 
the prison walls cheering his de­
mise. Apparently those opposed to 
the death penalty chose not to show 
up to demonstrate against this 
execution. Can't imagine why. 

Syria Charges Hossad in Pan Am Bomb 

According to the London Sunday 
Express of January 15th, U.S. in­
vestigators are looking into the 
theory that a U.S. soldier unknow­
ingly carried a bomb on board the 
Pan Am plane that crashed in Lock­
erbie, Scotland in December. Israel 

immediately accused Palestinian 
terrorists of the bombing. But now 
things have gotten more interest­
ing. Syrian Defense Minister Gen. 
Mustafa Tlas now says, in a Kuwaiti 
newspaper, that western investiga­
tors have established that the 
Mossad handed the U.S. soldier the 
bomb-1 aden bag te 11 i ng him that it 
was diamonds to be smuggled into 
America. At first we dismissed this 
idea as it seemed absurd that Is­
rael would take such a risk. But 
considering the success of the 
Intifada in turning around opinion 
in the U.S., and considering the 
outrages that the Israelis have 
gotten away with in the past (such 
as the attack on the Liberty, 
stealing U.S. plutonium, and run­
ning spy rings in the U.S.), it may 
not be so far-fetched after al 1. It 
will be interesting to see what the 
masters of the big lie do with this 
one. 

In the Land of the Free 

On Jan. 5th, 1989 the president 
of the Hyattstown Volunteer Fi re 
Department, Kevin Dobson, got into 
a heated argument with Lt. Mark 
Bird, a Black professional fire 
fighter for Montgomery County, 
Maryland. The argument was appar­
ently over who was to clean a fire 
truck, and Dodson yelled that he 
was not going to order his men to 
do "nigger work." Last year the 
Hyattstown Volunteer Fire Chief, 
Michael May, was forced to resign 
for calling a Black fire fighter a 
"nigger." May was just recently 
reelected by his department which 
has infuriated Blacks and Jews in 
Montgomery County. Now Dodson has 
been forced to take administrative 
leave and the county government, 
(which is dominated by Jews) has 
cut off $70,000 in funds to the 
department. The NAACP is demanding 
Dodson's dismissal. Isn't it won­
derful to live in a country that 
respects freedom of speech? 
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NDF 
Videotapes 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting on March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz­
ger and Gary Gallo. 

Al 1 videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. Price includes postage and 
handling. (VHS only) 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Listen to the message of Democratic 
Nationalism on audio cassette tape. 
Please order by number and indicate 
the quantity of each tape ordered. 
All tapes are $6.00 a piece and 
this price includes postage arid 
handling. Make checks payable to 
NDF, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF 
Meeting March 22, 1987 
Speech by Gary Gallo and 
Question & Answer session. 

No.2 The NDF's Progra■ of 
Democratic Nationalism 

No.3 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Nature of 
Our Plutocracy 

No.4 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Jews 
and Race 

No.5 Best of the NDF's Internal 
Bulletins 

The Nationalist. February 1989 

NOBLE LEADERSHIP 

THE IRON TRIANGLE 
OF 

WHITE NATIONALISM 
The three principles of racial freedom, social justice and noble 

leadership are the foundation of the White Nationalist Movement. Every 
people should have the power to determine their own fate. Our race is 
our nation, and the NDF is determined that the White Race in America be 
free to develop its culture and civilization according to its own stan­
dards. The forced integration of races against their will is genocide. 
The multiracialist capitalists, communists and Jews must be crushed 
before we become some mongrel race of coffee-colored, kinky-haired, 
flat-nosed mulattos. The separation of the races into their own indepen­
dent nations on the soil of America is the only solution. 

Once the White Race is free, it can maintain its unity and power only 
if our nation is founded upon social justice. The NDF will destroy class 
consciousess and will reduce the material differences between the class­
es by sharing the wealth and the control of the wealth in this richest 
of all nations. Achievement rather than money will be the measure of a 
man. 

The people will enthusiastically commit to and sacrifice for the 
nation because under the National Democratic Front they will be led by 
brilliant leaders who understand that service and sacrifice start at the 
top. Unlike capitalist leaders who are determined above all to live 
better than their people, nationalist leaders will live amongst their 
people and in the style of their people. When sacrifice becomes neces­
sary, nationalist leaders will take the greatest burden of it upon their 
own shoulders. Our Vanguard System will find the best minds in all 
classes and will train them and promote them to positions commensurate 
with their ability, regardless of wealth and social or political connec­
tions. 

The three principles of the Iron Triangle will make our White Nation 
everlasting and invincible. 

For more information contact: National Democratic Front, P.O. Box 915, 
Washington Grove. Maryland 20880; Phone (301) 670-0159. 


